
 

 

Unofficial Translation 

Readers should be aware that only the original Turkish text has legal force and that this English 

translation is strictly for reference. Borsa İstanbul cannot undertake any responsibility for its accuracy 

nor be held liable for any loss or damages arising from or related to its use. 

 

 

 

Number: BİAŞ-- 19/08/2024 

Subject : Announcement about update of the Participation 

      Finance Principles Information Form 

 

To Whom It May Concern 

 

The Advisory Board of the Participation Banks Association of Turkey, with which we cooperate in the 

selection of stocks to be included in the BIST Participation Indices calculated by Borsa İstanbul, made 

some important amendments to the “Share Certificate Issuance and Trade Standard” (Standard) and the 

“Guideline for Determining Companies Operating in Compliance with Participation Finance Principles” 

(Guideline). The current versions of the Standard and Guideline are available on the website 

(https://tkbb.org.tr/danisma-kurulu). 

In line with the amendments made to the Standard and Guideline, necessary changes were made to the 

Participation Finance Principles Information Form in the Public Disclosure Platform (PDP) 

infrastructure and the updated template was launched on the Public Disclosure Platform (PDP). The 

template can be accessed from the “Participation Finance Principles Information Form” section in the 

menu on the left side of the page accessed through the PDP-Disclosure Transactions Software (BIY). 

Among the companies whose shares are traded on Borsa Istanbul, all companies in the financial sector, 

except for brokerage houses, banks, pension companies, financial leasing and factoring companies, 

securities investment trusts, insurance companies, savings finance companies and asset management 

companies, are required to fill in the Form and publish it on PDP no later than 1 trading day after the 

announcement of their semi-annual and annual financial reports, taking into account the explanations in 

the current Standard, Guideline and Form. Disclosures should never be disclosed before the 

announcement of financial reports and/or during the trading session. For 3 and 9-month financial reports, 

there is no need to make a disclosure. Companies that have announced their 2024 6-month financial 

reports before the new template is put into effect are expected to make their disclosures as soon as 

possible using the new template. 

For questions regarding the content of the new template, e-mails can be sent to 

katilimendeksi@borsaistanbul.com; for questions regarding the submission process, technical problems 

and corrections to the disclosures, e-mails can be sent to kapdestek@mkk.com.tr. Detailed information 

on BIST Participation Indices can be found on the “Participation Indices” page 

(https://borsaistanbul.com/tr/endeks/1/3/katilim) on Borsa İstanbul's corporate website.  

 

Kindly requested your information, 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 Korkmaz ERGUN 

 General Manager 

 Member of the Board of Directors 
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